
May 22, 2018 

 
Erin McCarrick 
3650 Locust Street 
Clearlake, CA 95422 
 

RE: An Ordinance Amending Chapter 21, Article 27 of the Lake County Code Pertaining to Cannabis 

Manufacturing, Distribution, and Testing 

Dear Board of Supervisors, 

Thank you for having another Cannabis Workshop today and providing the opportunity for 

entrepreneurs to create a life and jobs in Lake County. Unfortunately, I cannot make it but had a couple 

questions. 

1. Is there be any possibility of splitting out the cannabis business activities for individual 

ordinances?  

a. I saw the opposition to manufacturing of any kind at the last Cannabis Workshop. Many 

growers will need the ability to self-distribute and there will be a need for testing 

laboratories. If the less controversial businesses were in their own ordinance, it would 

allow those businesses to each business get going and possibly alleviate a backlog of 

approvals for the planning department.  

2. Type N Manufacturing 

a. This manufacturing permit is taking oil that is processed elsewhere and putting it into 

topicals or edibles. Would it be possible for this to be its own ordinance as the volatile 

or non-volatile extraction could happen somewhere other than Lake County?  

3. One-mile distance from highways 

a. Is there a precedence or reason behind this?  

i. This may make it difficult for small businesses 

4. Is there a section for Dispensaries in this ordinance?  

a. If there is not, will there be a Dispensary ordinance or is it in another section of the Lake 

County Codes?  

5. Section 4 typos 

a. I think there are some typos in Section 4 (pp. 47-50). It says, “Cannabis Testing” and 

Section 4 pertains to Distribution.  

 

Thank you for your time and I hope to join you at the next meeting. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Erin McCarrick 


